Interagency Fiber Ring Upgrade/Extension Funding Proposal

Request for UASI Funds

The existing shared regional Interagency fiber loop is nearing 20 years of service and users have been experiencing a degradation of fiber performance along with an increase in repairs.  This infrastructure is very important to the current users which include various City of Tacoma entities, Tacoma Power, Health Department, LESA, Pierce County, and other cities in the area.  Not only is the fiber infrastructure necessary for agency communications but the fiber loop provides critical access to State resources like DSHS, State Patrol, AOC, etc.

The members of the Interagency technical advisory group, INCTPC, have growing concerns with reliability and has recommend that the fiber loop be upgraded with possible extensions.  The upgrade of existing service could include the addition of new fiber capacity installed in and on the existing route.  When installing, some extensions of this new fiber loop may make sense as over the last 20 years governmental agencies have located in areas without access to the fiber loop and in the future may be unable to take advantage of new technology. 

The current fiber loop covers a distance of approximately 15 miles.  Assuming that appropriate extensions increase the new installation of fiber to 20 miles we can make a very high level estimate of cost.  Based on some past fiber installs (mostly above ground) we may be able to make an estimate of between $60,000 and $70,000 per mile resulting in a total cost of $1.2 to $1.4 million dollars.  If the request is deemed to have merit we would need to refine the estimates.

